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Dear Parent/Guardian 

As we approach Easter I would like to provide 
an update on the wide range of activities 
which have taken place over this term.  If you 
follow us on Twitter (@Trinityrenfrew) you may 
already be aware of these very successful 
events. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to 
thank you once again for the support and en-
couragement given to pupils and staff alike 
during what is always a challenging term, par-
ticularly for our S4 and S5/6 students.  This 
support clearly helps to maintain the enthusi-
asm and motivation of all sections of the 
School Community and in particular encour-
ages pupils/students to achieve to the best of 
their ability and develop as responsible, caring 
young people who contribute most effectively 
to the school and wider community. This must 
continue to be our main aim and on behalf of 
all staff, teaching and non-teaching, I would 
assure you that this will remain our most im-
portant priority as we progress through to the 
Summer Term and what we hope will be a 
successful term in particular for all our pu-
pils/students undertaking their national exami-
nations and completing required coursework 
for National Qualificationsô Awards.  In addition 
please note that it is our intention for S1ð
S3 pupils to move to our new timetable 
from 2 May to ensure our focus on learning 
and teaching is very much maintained in 
the Summer Term.  Please take a little time 
to read what is contained in this busy Newslet-
ter and should you wish 
to discuss anything aris-
ing from the contents or 
any issues relating to 
your child please do not 
hesitate to contact me.   
 
Yours sincerely                          
 
M A Renfrew 
Headteacher  
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SCOTTISH QUALIFICATIONS AUTHORITY (S.Q.A.) EXAMS 

The first major despatch of Examination estimates, folios and As-
signments has been made to the S.Q.A. in Dalkeith .  This is in 
addition to the Unit Assessments which have been verified by SQA 
so far this session.   Every effort and more has been made by 
teachers to ensure all necessary pieces of work and related infor-
mation are available and it is to the credit of the overwhelming ma-
jority of our pupils/students that deadlines set by the S.Q.A. have 
been met.  However there is still work to be done to ensure the 
best possible results are achieved by all pupils/students in the 
forthcoming examinations. Many pupils/students have been given 
personal reviews on progress in their courses and advice given 
which needs to be acted on.  It is important that the support and 
encouragement offered by teachers and parents alike continues 
but so also is the acceptance by pupils/students of their responsi-
bility to work hard, meet remaining deadlines and study regu-
larly for their exams in April/June 2017.   There is very little 
class teaching time in April and so it is vitally important that the 
best use is made of remaining teaching time and so I would strong-
ly urge all S4 pupils to attend all available classes to make sure 
every possible advantage is gained before the Examinations begin 
on May 4.  (Study leave for S4ðS6 will begin on April 28).  A 
special assembly for all S4 pupils (and S5/6 students) to confirm 
timetables, exam hints and candidate numbers will be held on 
Thursday 20 April.   Information has already  
been issued regarding ongoing Supported  
Study across all subjects and additional  
classes in some subjects over the Easter  
Holidays.  Attendance at these classes can  
and does help!  (Please note Seniorsô  
Celebration Day is Friday April 28 and  
will be preceded by a communal S6 Buddy  
Day on April 27).  Very often youngsters do  
not achieve their full potential because they  
lack confidence and it is important that teachers and parents alike 
provide as much support and encouragement as possible to raise 
confidence and ensure potential is realised.   
Finally I would strongly urge all parents to ensure all pupils/
students attend all Examinations and do so on the correct day 
and at the correct time.  Surprisingly sometimes this does not 
happen.  Proper planning ensures no tears during Exam time.  
All pupils/students will be given individual timetables.  Please 
check these and encourage full attendance for all papers/
exams. For those in S4 not involved in Exams a detailed pro-
gramme of activities has been arranged and all must attend 
school during the Exam period.  Please note that the S.Q.A. 
have made it quite clear that mobile phones are not to be al-
lowed inside the Examination Hall.  Any candidate who takes a 
mobile phone into the exams or indeed any supporting materi-
al runs the risk of having all course awards withdrawn.  This 
actually happened to a number of pupils/students in other 
schools in Scotland and we do not want anything to spoil any-

oneôs chances of success at this stage.  Be warned ! 
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MEET OUR PUPILS 
 
ADVENT CHARITIES 
 

Last month a number of presentations were made to a range of charities identified by pupils/students in 
all year groups through their House Council Meetings. 
 

These included presentations to: 
St Vincents Hospice 
Cardinal Winning 
Breathing Space 
Maryôs Meals 
The Brightest Star 
Our Lady of the Wayside Club 
Cancer Support Scotland 
Rosalie Conference 
Lepra 
Alzheimers Scotland 
SPRED 
 

Many thanks to parents, guardians and friends who supported our young people and these very worth-
while charities. 
 

YPI S3 EVENT 
 

Our S3 pupils celebrated another Youth Philanthropy 
Final with the winning charity receiving Ã2500 from the 
Wood Family Trust and Ã500 from Trinity High School.  
The winning group was Ozanam represented by Erin 
McNeill, Rebecca McAleney, Erin McGrane and  
Victoria McDonald.    

 
 
 
 
Finalists: 
 

Renfrewshire Disability Arts Forum 

Bobath Scotland 
Neils Wheels 
Ozanam Group 
West of Scotland Deaf Childrenôs Society 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



MEET OUR PUPILS 
 

SCOTTISH YOUTH ELECTIONS 
 

Josh Kennedy 
 

Congratulations to Josh our S3 pupil who has just been elected 

to the Scottish Youth Parliament.  We wish Josh well and know 
that he will represent the young people and ensure their voice is 
heard in Parliament. 

 
 

CITIZENSHIP DAY/SCOTTISH YOUTH PARLIAMENT ELECTIONS 

Our young students recently had the opportunity to engage with local politicians and discuss 
and raised issues important to them. 

 

UP AND COMING ELECTIONS 

At the local elections in May as you are aware all young people 16 and over are eligible to 
vote.  Therefore it is important that all students aged 16 are registered to vote.  Forms for the 
elected register are available in school.  Please encourage your son/daughter to register so 
that they have the opportunity to vote.  Deadline is 17th April. 

 

INTERACT 

Again our Interact Club have had a very busy year.  They have successfully raised Ã365 for the 
Toilet Twinning Project.  That is enough for a school toilet and 2 village latrines.  Keep up the 
good work. 

BBC REPORT 

Our press team took part in the BBC School Report on 
Thursday 16th March. This was a very successful day 
in which our pupils reported on many current issues. 
Anna Douglas and Abbey McCall reported on cyber 
bullying and social media age restrictions. Nicole 
Moody, Grace Kirkwood and Dana O'Neil reported on 
the weeks politics and Awais Iqbal & Michael Murray 
reported on the sports news. Elah McCorkindale, Beth 
Kennedy and Daniel Potts worked behind the scenes 
on reports, filming and editing. A big well done to those 
who took part! 

THANKS TO S6 

It is that time of year again when our senior stu-
dents are preparing to leave school and start the 
next phase of their lives.  We wish them all well.  
Special thanks to all who have worked hard in the 
Senior Leadership Team and especially to our 
Head Boy, Kieran Cornforth, Head Girl, Melissa 
Jarvis, Deputy Head Boy, Declan McCormick and 
Deputy Head Girl, Sarah Bonar. 
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FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
 

31 March:     Lenten Charitiesô Day 

                     End of Term (2.30pm) 

3ð17 April:      Easter Holidays 

18 April:       Pupils/Students return 

27 April:   S6 Charity 

28 April:   Seniors Day. (School closes at 1.00pm) 

1 May:       Local Holiday 

2 May:       New Timetable begins for S1ðS3. 

25 May:       Inset Day 5 

26 Mayð29 May: Holiday 

2/5 June:       S4/5 pupils return from Exam leave. 

6/7 June:   P7 Visits 

8 June:   Caritas Awards 

    Junior Awards 

12ð16 June:  School Show 

 

S.Q.A. CANDIDATESô MASSES 
 

This year the annual Mass for S4 candidates involved in National 
Qualificationsô examinations will be celebrated on April 26.   The S5/6 
Candidatesô Mass will be held on the same day at 11.45am. Any parent 
who would like to attend either Mass will be most welcome and I look 
forward to seeing you there to join in this special celebration.   

LENTEN CHARITIESðCOMMUNITY DAY 
 

Friday 31 March has been set aside for the School to support our Lenten Charities 
Appeal for SCIAF and our partnership with the Association of People with Disability 
(A.P.D.) in India.  This is consistent with our annual practice and has been designed 
to minimise disruption to learning and teaching while upholding our commitment to 
almsgiving in Lent.  Pupils/students have been keen to stress their need for their 
personal commitment to charity to  be emphasised and hopefully this will continue 
to be supported by all. Well done to those who have organised the event, those 
who are contributing their ñpersonal sacrificeò . 


